
Dear Parents, Carers and Students,

This week's newsletter demonstrates yet another remarkable week at President Kennedy School. 
The visit from Peter Lantos was an exceptional experience for us all and incredibly humbling.

The centre piece to the Echo Eternal Project has been the incredible work on the Echo Eternal Curriculum 
Garden which has been designed by our school gardener, Rob Bromfield. Please take time to look when 
you next visit the school; it is very special. A huge thank you to Rob for all his hard work and dedication.
Congratulations, yet again to World Class Student Ambassadors who represented us with great Pride 
and their success in achieving re-accreditation for WCS status.

Finally, an exciting time for sport at President Kennedy School with Year 7 and Year 10 football teams 
reaching the Coventry Cup Finals. Good Luck! 

  Wishing you all a great weekend,                                                                     Mr Clayton, Headteacher

NEWSLETTER
                                                                                                                                        

                                                                                   

Friday 29th 
April 
2022

 Issue 12
Volume 19

MAY BANK HOLIDAY - MONDAY 2ND MAY
 Dates for your Diary

Holocaust Survivor Peter Lantos Makes a Memorable Visit to President Kennedy School
Earlier this month, President Kennedy staff and 
students were privileged to welcome Holocaust 
Survivor Peter Lantos (83) to school to officially open 
the Echo Eternal Curriculum Garden.  

Since 2019 the school has participated in the national Echo 
Eternal Project,  a commemorative arts, media and civic 
engagement project, led by CORE Education Trust and delivered 
in schools for children of all ages, inspired by the testimony of 
British survivors of the Holocaust and survivors of 1994 genocide 
against the Tutsi in Rwanda. 

The project brings together diverse communities in a 
collaborative context, using a common focus of Holocaust 
memorial and genocide awareness. As part of the project, the 
school was gifted the testimony of Peter Lantos.  By the age 
of 30, Peter Lantos had survived Bergen-Belsen concentration 
camp, was beaten by the Communist police in Hungary, qualified 
in medicine, defected to England, sentenced to imprisonment 
for this “crime” in his absence and had established a career in 
academic medicine in London. Peter arrived in London with 
a small suitcase and a few pounds in October 1968 and then 
embarked on a career in Medical Sciences which spanned some 
34 years, during which he contributed to the understanding of 
diseases of the nervous system. He has become internationally 
known and was elected to the Academy of Medical Sciences.
As part of the project, students were supported by colleagues 
from Birmingham Royal Conservatoire to create an artistic multi-
media response to Peter's testimony and to share his story with 
as wide an audience as possible.  

In 2020, the students created a video entitled 'Make the best out 
of the worst', which can be viewed on YouTube by following the 
link https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3HoD6yHNhA4 

As a pledge to Echo Eternal and to create a lasting 'echo' to 
dynamically commemorate Peter's gifted testimony, President 
Kennedy School, with the support of school gardener Rob 

Bromfield, have created an Echo Eternal garden that 
features key elements of Peter's amazing story of 
survival at Bergen-Belsen Concentration Camp, such 
as cherry and apple trees.  

Peter was invited to the school on Monday and met with 
colleagues and students from President Kennedy and Parkgate 
schools, the Futures Trust and invited guests from Hays 
Education and CORE Education Trust, including CORE CEO 
Adrian Packer CBE.  Students from years 6-13 presented poems 
and experiences of engaging with Peter's testimony within the 
school curriculum and Peter shared memories of his childhood 
and the Holocaust in a truly evocative and inspiring day.  Peter 
was then invited to plant a cherry tree in the Echo Eternal 
Curriculum Garden.

We would like to thank all of the students for their participation 
in the project and their involvement in the day and thank Peter 
for his visit to the school.  We would also like to thank Rob 
Bromfield for his fantastic work and commitment to planning and 
creating the garden, a lasting legacy to Peter's gifted testimony.  
Peter will hopefully return in the Summer to see the garden in full 
bloom and enjoy and engage in its further development.  

Peter, upon his return, wrote to the school and said;

'First of all I should thank Rob, the staff and students for all you 
have done: for the garden which has so many details related to 
my book Parallel Lines or our exchange of emails; the onions, 
the Cox apple tree and the cherry tree. Thank you for the 
beautiful parting presents which, with other mementoes, will 
remind me of my unforgettable day in Coventry'. 

President Kennedy School thank Peter for the gift of his 
testimony and promise that it will act as a 'light in the darkness' 
to guide the school and its community, now and in the future, 
to continue to stand up to and act against hate, intolerance and 
injustice wherever it may exist.                                                                                                                                         

Mr Mort, Director Futures Teaching Alliance

More photos overleaf...

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3HoD6yHNhA4


The Return of the Debating Club
The last time the Kennedy Debating Club met, there was no 
such thing as Covid, Brexit or fake news. Boris Johnson was the 
London Mayor and Donald Trump owned a few golf courses. 

Now it is back and our students still have the ability to stand their 
ground over the topical and controversial issues of the day. The 
assumption that young people have no political understanding 
or convictions, or worse, are merely fodder waiting to be 
exploited for their support, was quickly put to rest in a lively first 
debate which featured 6 excellent, well-researched, powerful 
contributions.

The first debate was led by a group of particularly passionate 
Year 12 students. Karina Kaur paid tribute to an unprecedented 
investment to keep us safe over the last 2 years and the impact 
of the NHS staff who “worked around the clock” to bring about a 
“revolution in public health”. She was skillfully defended by Ravjit 
Rai, who added that the furlough scheme had helped “to avoid 
catastrophic unemployment and homelessness”.

They were strongly challenged by their opponents however. 
Harry Kavanagh identified Government abuses of their own 
rules in what he termed “smoke-screen interventions”. To Kodie 
Murray, there was little difference to government actions during 
historic pandemics, such as the Spanish Influenza of 1918-
19. They were ably supported by Caitlin Coyle, who spoke of 
the “maldistribution of resources, favouring the economically 
privileged”.

To add balance and keep the speakers on their toes, there were 
a variety of views and questions put forward by a captivated 
audience consisting of Year 10, Year 11 and Post 16 students. 
This was noted in the summing up by Mr. Finney, Chair of the 
first debate, who was impressed with both the take-up and good-
natured spirit of the debate.

I was delighted to be appointed as the Debating Club “Press 
Officer “ and look forward to many more energetic discussions 
on the numerous topics brought up in society today.

Tiya Dhillon, Year 12

Holocaust Survivor Peter Lantos Makes a Memorable Visit to President Kennedy School                  continued...



World Class Schools Assessment Centre Success for President Kennedy School!

On 17th March 2022 Houlton School, a brand-
new free school in Rugby, hosted the World Class 
Schools Quality Mark (WCSQM) Assessment 
Centre, welcoming 175 students from 30 primary 
and secondary schools applying for WCSQM 
re-accreditation. With President Kennedy re-
accrediting to retain World Class School status 
this year, six of our students headed to Houlton school with a 
view to proving that they are #WorldClass. This opportunity 
allowed these students – Gracie Rolinson, Arya Bassi, Abshara 
Piratheeban, Finlay Lomas, Ethan Moongo and Cyrus Mathur 
– to showcase the skills and competencies that young people 
need to thrive in an ever-changing global economy.

This year’s assessment centre project that students were given 
two weeks to prepare for, and a day to complete, was to create 
innovative, attractive, and environmentally friendly outdoor and 
indoor spaces, incorporating the Houlton values. As part of 
Team 8, President Kennedy was tasked with creating a sign that 
represented the ethos and values of Dorsey college – one of the 
six inaugural Year 7 colleges at Houlton School.

This challenging real-life project gave students a unique 
opportunity to not only develop and demonstrate their World 
Class characteristics, but to enjoy a much-needed return to 
the social development, work experience and collaboration 
opportunities students have missed out on over the past two 
years.

“It’s so exciting for us to be able to bring students back together, 
to see them actively collaborating and forging a team bond 
across schools and year groups.” 

Miranda Perry, WCSQM Director

With an immense amount of planning in the two weeks prior 
to the assessment day, along with an incredible amount of 
resilience on the day, we are pleased to announce that our 
students passed the Assessment Centre with flying colours. A 
huge well done to the students involved who, throughout the 
day, showed fantastic drive, pride and determination. Our WCS 
assessor was impressed with the meticulous planning skills that 
President Kennedy School had shown prior to the day, along 
with our ability to collaborate with our team and the other teams 
taking part in other projects. 

Below are some of the comments that our WCS 
assessor made about our students work on the 
day:
“Gracie sent all of the necessary emails to convey 
messages to the whole group which enabled the 
team to get things done in an efficient and timely 
manner.”

“Arya formed a positive relationship with other research analysts 
before the meeting and was thoughtful of other students’ 
questions towards the group of student advisors.”

“Abshara explained how the tweets incorporated on the sign 
were diverse. They explained how this was important to the 
design as it ensured the sign catered for the diverse range 
of pupils who attend the school. This demonstrates a great 
understanding of the importance of valuing different people’s 
beliefs, values, attitudes and customs.”

“Finlay, who was the Presentation Coordinator, was agile in 
response to the changing needs of different members of the 
team. For example, towards the end of the project they helped 
the team complete the sign. Without this action, the sign may not 
have been complete for the deadline.”
“Ethan took on the role of adding the names of the inaugural 
students’ names to the sign as he had the most suitable skill set 
for this task. This enabled the project to be completed efficiently.”

“I was impressed by Cyrus who took it upon himself to 
communicate between team members when in different locations 
to ensure students knew what was happening in both the base 
room and the STEM room.”

As the assessment centre is one of a two-part re-accreditation 
process, the second part involves students using the WCSQM 
online app to demonstrate their World Class characteristics 
across a number of areas including learning, leadership, the 
workplace and community. 

Keep posted for the outcome of the final stage of our 
re-accreditation, which will be announced and formally awarded 
at the WCS annual Symposium on the 6th of July at Marylebone 
School! 

It is our students at President Kennedy that make our school 
#WorldClass. 
                                                        Miss Tovey, Teacher of English



Our two Year 7 netball teams took part in the Coventry Schools’ Netball Tournament last month at Coundon Court
Although a little inexperienced, they acquitted themselves and represented the school very well!
Well done girls!                                                                                                                                           Mr Winterton, Pastoral Leader

Congratulations to the Year 7 football 
team who put aside the disappointment 
of losing in the semi finals of the West 

Midlands Cup before easter, to beat Bishop Ullathorne on 
Monday night and book their place in the Coventry Cup final vs 

Blue Coat. Both teams had chances all throughout the game, but 
it was the clinical finishing of Charlie Bayton Timms that settled 
the tie 3-1 to President Kennedy School. 
                                                        

 Mr Garlick, P.E Department

Congratulations to the year 10 football team who have reached 
the final of the Coventry Cup. 
A single goal from Rahim Kengema was enough to beat local 

rivals Cardinal Newman 1-0 and set up a final with Blue Coat 
School.    
                                                         Mr Garlick, P.E Department

 Year 8 Students Compete in the National Reading Champions Quiz 2022
Last week, the Library entered two teams of Year 8 students in 
the Cross Regional Heat of the National Reading Champions 
Quiz. #NRCQuiz2022

The National Reading Champions Quiz was established by the 
National Literacy Trust to encourage and motivate students who 
enjoy reading and is a competition which tests their knowledge 
on children’s books. For more information see: https://
literacytrust.org.uk/events/national-reading-champions-quiz/

The students from Year 8 that took part were Bethany, Jayden, 
Wanda, Freya, Julia, Chelsea, Abshara, Cordellia and Adam.

Our teams competed against 24 other Schools and did really 
well against some very tough competitors. 

The President Kennedy teams both won prizes for the School 
with the best engagement.

“I was chosen to take part in 
this awesome event which 
tested our knowledge in not 
only one genre of books but 
many genres in the world of 
reading. It did not only include 
reading but it also included 
Authors and riddles. This event 
gave us the opportunity to 
showcase our knowledge of books and this led us to know many 
answers to the questions they asked us. There were questions 
on books which we had not read and that motivated us to read 
even more. Overall, the event was one to remember with the 
host being very entertaining and us as a group representing 
President Kennedy School, winning an unexpected prize at the 
end. If you do not enjoy reading, it means you have not found 
the right book yet, so keep searching!”

Cordellia Akata, Year 8

 Year 7 On Way to Coventry Cup Final!

 Year 10 Reach the Final of Coventry Cup Final!

 Year 7 Netball Team Represent PKS at Coventry Schools Tournament

https://literacytrust.org.uk/events/national-reading-champions-quiz/
https://literacytrust.org.uk/events/national-reading-champions-quiz/

